
 
 

Work notice: Nighttime construction work on  
I-405 in Bellevue begins Nov. 2 

Three weeks of pavement grinding on I-405 between Woodridge and downtown 
Bellevue  

  
 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION 
Contractor crews working for the Washington 
State Department of Transportation will be 
grinding highway concrete pavement along I-
405 between the Woodridge neighborhood and 
NE 2nd Street in downtown Bellevue.  
 
This is part of the I-405 Renton to Bellevue 
Widening and Express Toll Lanes Project, 
which is scheduled to be complete in 2024. 
 
Flatiron-Lane Joint Venture is the contractor 
selected by WSDOT to build this project. The 
project will reduce congestion and improve 
safety along I-405 by adding highway capacity 
and making other safety and mobility 
improvements between Renton and Bellevue.  
 
DESCRIPTION OF NIGHTTIME 
WORK 
Crews will be grinding the highway concrete 
pavement to improve friction on the roadway 
surface. This work involves lane and ramp 
closures and must be performed at night to 
avoid impacts to daytime traffic. 
 
Work hours will be Monday – Thursday nights, 
9 p.m. – 5 a.m. The work is weather dependent, 
and will begin as soon as Monday, November 2 
and take up to four weeks to conclude. The 
work is being performed under a temporary 
noise variance issued by the City of Bellevue. 
 
The equipment involved will include crew 
trucks, tanker trailers, grinders, and equipment 
to apply and dry lane line striping. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Crews will use strategies to minimize noise and 
disruption while working at night, including: 

1. Avoid banging truck tailgates. 
2. All trucks hauling material will have well-

maintained bed liners. 
3. All trucks will have ambient sensitive 

backup warning devices. 
 

STAY INFORMED 
Visit WSDOT’s website for additional project 
details, to see upcoming project night work and 
to sign up to receive project construction 
notifications: 
https://www.wsdot.wa.gov/Projects/I405/Renton
toBellevue/home 
 
General information: 425-456-8585 

Email: I405SR167Program@wsdot.wa.gov 

Nighttime construction hotline: 425-818-0161 

 
 
Title VI Notice to Public 
It is the Washington State Department of Transportation’s 
(WSDOT) policy to assure that no person shall, on the grounds of 
race, color, national origin or sex, as provided by Title VI of the 
Civil Rights Act of 1964, be excluded from participation in, be 
denied the benefits of, or be otherwise discriminated against 
under any of its federally funded programs and activities. Any 
person who believes his/her Title VI protection has been violated, 
may file a complaint with WSDOT’s Office of Equal Opportunity 
(OEO). For additional information regarding Title VI complaint 
procedures and/or information regarding our non-discrimination 
obligations, please contact OEO’s Title VI Coordinator at (360) 
705-7090. 
 
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Information 
This material can be made available in an alternate format by 
emailing the Office of Equal Opportunity at 
wsdotada@wsdot.wa.gov or by calling toll free, 855-362-
4ADA(4232). Persons who are deaf or hard of hearing may make 
a request by calling the Washington State Relay at 711. 

https://www.wsdot.wa.gov/Projects/I405/RentontoBellevue/home
https://www.wsdot.wa.gov/Projects/I405/RentontoBellevue/home
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